On the 12/4/17 at approx 10.30, I was walking past the ground floor IT suite whereby a detainee stopped me and asked me my name.

I introduced myself and asked what his name was. The gentleman told me it was "D87" (or D87?)

I asked what he was doing and he explained that he was collecting signatures of detianees who have families and children in the UK. I asked his why he was doing this and he explained that he wanted to riase the issue of Human Rights to the Home Office.

I explained that he should be fighting his own cause and not everyone elses and D87 said that he wanted to have a meeting with Home Office to tell them about people being detained. I explained that he could be deemed as inciting others – D87 said that wasn't his agenda and he doesn't want to cause trouble – he just wanted to make a statement.

Again, I offered him words of advice about "stirring up emotions" and he said that he speak to truth – but peacefully.

Approx 1 hour later, DCM Attwater called me, saying that a detainee called **D87** had spoke to her and said I had given him authority to enter all the Residential Wings – I explained to DCM Attwater that this was never discussed or agreed – DCM Attwater subsequently denied this request.